
Mr. Harry A. Andonian 
69 Tinder oad 
Levittown, Pa. 19 56 

Dear Hr. An doni an: 

October 17, 1974 

Some time ago we w'rote you asking that you re ew 
St. Vartan Steward hi for another year. e are most 
to hear feom you in this regard, and would be happy i 
could respond. 

your 
anxious 
you 

Your initial nrollment as a Steward is evide ce of your 
at~areness of the importance of this progr m to our Diocese. 

It is our hop that this awareness ill romp· you to 
continue your support. 

Sincerely, 

Jack Antreas ian 
mk 


